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July 18, 2022

Notice of a printing error in English-language editions
of Twelve Steps and Twelve Traditions

Dear A.A. friends,

We have discovered a printing error in some editions of the English-language book
Twelve Steps and Twelve Traditions.

Due to a typographical error, the text of the Long Form of Tradition Eight was
inadvertently repeated in the Long Form of Tradition Nine (page 177) in this edition. The
accurate full text of Tradition Nine (Long Form) appears on page 178.

Please note: The correction has been entered into in our files for future printings.
Also note: French- and Spanish-language editions are not affected. They do not contain
this error.

We have implemented the following messaging to our readers about
the error:

A. Softcover copies of the English edition (B-15) currently shipping from our
warehouses have the following EDITOR’S NOTE printed on the inside front cover
of each book:

Due to a typographical error, the text of the Long Form of Tradition Eight was
inadvertently repeated in the Long Form of Tradition Nine (page 177) in this
edition. The accurate full text of Tradition Nine (Long Form) appears on page
178.

We apologize for this error. The correction has been entered into in our files, and
the corrected pages will appear in the next printing of this volume.
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B. Other formats containing the error now shipping from our warehouses will include
an ERRATUM SHEET, which states:

NOTICE OF ERRATUM

Twelve Steps and Twelve Traditions

Due to a typographical error, the text of the Long Form of Tradition Eight was
inadvertently repeated in the Long Form of Tradition Nine (page 177) in this
edition. The accurate full text of Tradition Nine (Long Form) appears on page

178.

We apologize for this error. The correction has been entered into in our files, and
the corrected pages will appear in the next printing of this volume.

From the Editors
General Service Office of Alcoholics Anonymous

With apologies and with gratitude for our work together sharing A.A.’s message via our
literature,

—The Editors



